
Late Material for the June 10, 2020, Regional Transportation Commission Meeting 

Item 6-A on the 70% Design Plans for Kings Canyon Road and Trailhead 

Included: 

• Letter from Vicki Preston 
• Letter from Garry and Jerry Vance 
• Petition from the Citizens for Responsible Access  



VICKI S. PRESTON 
 

3550 Kings Canyon Road 
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June 9, 2020 
 
 
 
 

Brad Bonkowski 
Lori Bagwell 
Mark Kimbrough 
Charles Macquarie 
Gregory Stedfield 
Carson City Regional Transportation Commission 
City Hall 
201 N. Carson Street, Suite 2 
Carson City, NV  89701 
 
Dear Commission Members: 
 
NV FLAP 39(1) Kings Canyon Road and Trailhead Project 
 
This letter is sent as a response to the 70% preliminary design plans for the road project 
to begin on Kings Canyon Road in 2021 and to express my concerns about some of the 
details of this project. 
 
First, I want to thank the Carson City public works and park employees who recently met 
with me and my neighbors.  They were very professional, answered our questions and 
found some of our suggestions helpful. 
 
As a forty year resident in the Kings Canyon neighborhood, I have witnessed or seen the 
results of:  many car and bike accidents involving deer and/or speed; major fires that 
burned thousands of acres and many homes; and flooding that moved tens of thousands 
of cubic yards of dirt from the canyon to downtown Carson City. 
 
Parking Lot at Trailhead 
 
As a member of the Kings Canyon Fire Safe Council, I advocated for years for a 
turnaround at the top of Kings Canyon Road to enable fire trucks to be able to turn 
around.  That need became quite apparent on July 14, 2004 when a Carson City fire truck 
and another emergency vehicle burned in the Waterfall fire because they were trapped 
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and could not get out.  I am very happy that this project includes a large enough parking 
area for fire trucks to turn around.   
 
I am concerned, however, at the number of parking spaces that are on the most recent 
map.  The 30 spaces in the currently proposed map will only invite overuse and crowding 
of the Kings Canyon Waterfall Trail.  Recently, there have been accidents on that trail.  I 
made the suggestion to reduce the number of parking spaces to 25 with them being at an 
angle instead of head on.  This not only allows for easy access and departure, it also 
provides for more room for fire trucks to maneuver the one-way parking area and road 
when the need arises in the future. 
 
“Dry Hydrant” Water Storage Tank 
 
In addition to the turnaround, I also advocated for and discussed the need for a water 
storage/holding tank that could be buried somewhere at the top of the canyon, ideally 
near the creek.  Today, I spoke to Rod Rummel, Wildland Fuels Management Officer 
with the Carson City Fire Department.  He stated that a tank would hold approximately 
10,000 gallons of water.  Our fire trucks hold 350 to 1,500 gallons of water.  Currently, 
there are three water storage/holding tanks of this type in the Mexican Dam area, Pinion 
Hills area and in Clear Creek.   
 
We do not have city water or fire hydrants in Kings Canyon.  When we lose power, we 
lose the ability to run the pumps to our wells. That was a huge problem during the 
Waterfall Fire when fire trucks ran out of water fighting fires to save homes.  Many 
homes were lost in this canyon.  This “dry hydrant” storage tank would provide an 
invaluable supply of water to battle these fires in the future.  This idea would necessitate 
collaboration with the Carson City Fire Department.  There may be grants through the 
Nevada Division of Forestry that could help defray the cost to purchase a tank which 
might only be a few thousand dollars.  Maybe this would be the time to consider 
installing this type of type water tank in coordination with the design of this project. 
 
Speed and Deer  
 
Another consistent problem on Kings Canyon Road is the speed at which vehicles travel.  
Yesterday, with three city employees, myself, my husband and son witnessed a car slam 
on their brakes to avoid a deer just above the culvert where the creek goes under the road.  
There was a pedestrian walking up the road directly across from the car.  During our 
meeting, at least four deer crossed the road at that blind corner.  The proposed design 
reduces the speed from 35 mph to 25 mph.  That will be advantageous if it is enforced by 
Carson City Sheriff’s Office.  Strategically placed speed radar feedback signs or similar 
caution signs would be helpful to alert motorists of this danger. 
 
 
 
 
 



Our Property located at 3550 Kings Canyon Road 
 
Currently, the 70% design layout would require a few of our mature trees to be removed 
due to the widening of the roadway closer to our property.  In the past five years we have 
had our driveway flooded and destroyed due to water coming through the culvert at 
Canyon Drive.  This design eliminates that culvert under Canyon Drive and installs a 
diagonal culvert under Kings Canyon Road above Canyon Drive.  With this proposed 
diversion of water above our property, it greatly reduces the need for a storm water 
drainage ditch along our property.  Yesterday we discussed replacing the ditch with a 
rounded curb and gutter pan.  This would minimize the impact to our property and trees 
as well as being more sensitive to bikers and pedestrians.  This change is acceptable and 
more preferable to us as homeowners. 
 
I hope these comments can be considered and given to both Public Works and Parks and 
Recreation/Open Space.  Thank you for your time and patience with our concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
       
      Vicki S. Preston 
 
    
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 








































